## SPECIAL THANKS continued...

To all those who attended the Giving Tuesday Spaghetti Supper and Silent Auction to support Lighthouse Youth Group on December 3.

To Don Niederfrank for conducting our mid-week Advent Communion Services.

Ongoing thanks to Bill Bond, Joe Mueller, Claude Zimmerman, and Gary Tackes for conducting weekly walk-throughs of our building and coordinating maintenance projects.

To Jane Spalding, with the help of Jodi Cowen and Jennifer Dimmer, for setting up and decorating our church Christmas trees in Fellowship Hall and the Sanctuary.

To Jane Spalding for moving the seasonal components in Fellowship Hall and decorating the Sanctuary and Fellowship Hall with Christmas Eve poinsettias.

To Mike Dimmer for snow blowing and shoveling the 9" heavy snow fall on December 20.

To Renee, Scott, and Abbey Proctor, and Cathy Jones, for leading the Church School kids in a special hands-on nativity lesson on December 8.

To Shandy Roehrig for coordinating and leading the Christmas Pageant performed by our 8th Grade Confirmation Class: Reese Roehrig, Audrey Franke, Tyson Blum, and Allyson Schlehlein. To Julie Schlehlein, Tom Roehrig, and Kurt Blum for taking part in the Christmas Pageant and to Jane Spalding for the support.

To Mike and Jane Spalding for setting up and coordinating all of the Christmas Eve candles and for taking them down after Christmas.

To our Chancel Choir (soloist Abby Bordak-Raaflaub) and Christmas Brass Ensemble (Brett and Jennifer Dimmer and Jamie Karrels) for providing special music at our 7:00 Christmas Eve Service.

To Jane Spalding for ushering at our 7:00 Christmas Eve Service.

To Kitchie Allen and Ric Probst for serving as Readers at our 9:00 Christmas Eve Service.

To our Christmas Quartet for providing special music at our 9:00 Christmas Eve Service.

To Ralph and Beckie Perez for ushering and serving communion at our 9:00 Christmas Eve Service.

To Don Niederfrank for conducting our Christmas Eve Services.

To Jeff Suddendorf for donating Christmas Eve music, "Let Us Light a Candle", which was sung by our Christmas Quartet, in memory of Jane.

To all those who purchased poinsettias and made financial gifts to our local service organizations in celebration of Christmas.

To Pam Marquardt for knitting and donating nearly 100 hats, mittens, and neck warmers.

PAGE 17